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Name: 

Organization/Group/Business represented (if applicable): 

Address: Postal Code: 

Phone Number: Email: 
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Beric Farmer

295 Park Avenue

9.2.1 Remote Deputation regarding Site Specific Exemption to Interim Control By-law 2019-04 for 164 Beechwood Crescent

Firstly, I want to thank the Committee of the Whole for receiving and considering my deputation at its meeting of June 22nd. Also, I acknowledge and sympathize with the 
challenging nature of matters such as this where constituents raise concerns. It is especially in situations such as this that committees and Council need to be guided by 
the bylaws and procedures that Council have enacted. 
 
Clearly, there are two main questions to be answered in considering this exemption request: 1) what are the criteria for granting an exemption request; and 2) does this 
request meet those criteria?  
 
As enacted by Council and published on the Town of Newmarket web site, the criteria against which a request for exemption is to be evaluated are that the proposed 
addition be compatible with the character of the existing neighbourhood with respect to both its physical form and the existing streetscape. 
 
The arguments presented during the meeting of the Committee of the Whole for denying the request for exemption were not based upon the above criteria. On the other 
hand, the arguments in favour of granting the request were based on these criteria and explained why the the exemption request met them. 
 
I also note that two of the committee members who voted to recommend that Council decline the exemption request specifically indicated that they personally believed that 
what is being proposed by the applicant would be consistent with the character of the neighbourhood. I note that at least one member expressed uncertainty about the 
intents and specifics of the exemption process, so that may be why this apparent contradiction occurred. 
 
The fact that the request was opposed by a number of community members factored heavily into the committee’s deliberations, so I believe it is relevant to consider the 
submitted deputations. There were ten deputations, five in favour of the request and five opposed. Of those opposed, four asserted that the requested exemption would 
result in a structure out of character with the neighbourhood. So, only a minority of the deputations support the position that the request for exemption fails to meet the 
required criteria. 
 
It concerns me that those who opposed granting the request also did not speak to the report generated by Town staff. Unlike residents making deputations, Town staff are 
impartial and have specific planning expertise. Also, the staff report is a central aspect of the published process and was created at taxpayer expense. It recommended 
that the request for exemption be granted and should be given more consideration than it appears to have been given. 
 
I am very concerned by the fact that the request was evaluated and recommended for denial based not on whether it met the actual enacted and published criteria, but on 
whether it met a different, unenacted and unpublished set of criteria of which the homeowners were understandably unaware when they applied for the exemption request 
and paid the associated fee.  
 
I ask Council to please consider this motion carefully taking into account the concerns I have raised. It is critical that Council’s decision be based on the published criteria 
(i.e., the “rule of law”), that it clearly articulate the ways in which this request meets or fails to meet those criteria, and, if it chooses to proceed contrary to the 
recommendations of the staff report, why it chose to do so. 
 
Thank you very much for hearing and considering my concerns. 




